The original documents are located in Box C38, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 4/20/1976 (2)" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

April 20, 1976

Dear Mr. Roudebush:

Thank you for your letter of March 29 forwarding your 1975 Annual Report. I appreciate your courtesy in seeing that I received an early copy.

The Veterans Administration Report has detailed with typical thoroughness the continuing obligations of our Nation to our veterans and their families. Its wealth of information will be a valuable planning tool as we endeavor to fulfill these obligations in the years ahead. I hope you will extend to all who worked with you in its preparation a special word of thanks.

With warmest personal regards,

The Honorable Richard L. Roudebush Administrator of Veterans Affairs Washington, D. C. 20420

Cleared in draft with David Lissy GRF:JHH:aby

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 20, 1976

Dear Mr. Roudebush

Thank you for your letter of March 29 forwarding your 1975 Annual Report. I appreciate your courtesy in seeing that I received an early copy.

The Veterans Administration Report has detailed with typical thoroughness the continuing obligations of our Nation to our veterans and their families. Its wealth of information will be a valuable planning tool as we endeavor to fulfill these obligations in the years ahead. I hope you will extend to all who worked with you in its preparation a special word of thanks.

With warmest personal regards,

Howald R. Ful

The Honorable Richard L. Roudebush Administrator of Veterans Affairs Washington, D. C. 20420